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"Our front stands against both left and right. A strange situation; from two 
directions we must ward off attackers who also fight one another. The Reds 
scream at us as reactionaries, and to the reactionaries we are Bolsheviks. From 
both sides the Jew directs the attack on us. The lower stratum doesn't see him yet 
and, thus, hates us from sheer stupidity; the' upper stratum sees him but thinks it 
can serve its own selfish purposes with him and, thus, shoots us in the back more 
from unscrupulousness than stupidity." 

-Dietrich Eckart 
Bolshevism from Moses to Lenin 

CHARGES DROPPED AGAINST RIIS-KNUDSEN! 

The charges brought against Povl H. Riis-Knudsen, World Union of National Socialists deputy for Europe and 
leader of the Movement in Denmark, were dropped in December. All of the materials which were seized from the 
WUNS office in Aarhus, Denmark, have been returned to our comrades there. 

Comrade Riis-Knudsen and another Danish comrade were arrested on 12 September 1978 and charged with 
violating the infamous paragraph 266b of the Danish penal code, which in effect attempts to prohibit any 
criticism of non-Aryans. Among the materials seized at the time of the arrests were Martin Luther's booklet, 
The Jews and Their Lies, and another booklet containing excerpts from the Talmud, the grotesque and obscene 
book of Jewish religious law. _ 

Party comrades throughout the U.S. waged a vigorous campaign to bring pressure on the Danish government 
to drop the spurious charges. • 

Wanted: One National Socialist Willing to Travel 
Comrade Riis-Knudsen has indicated that with the legal charges against him dropped, he wishes to expand the Movement's opera­
tions in Europe. The one thing preventing us from doing this, however, is the lack of one key person to work at the Aarhus 
headquarters. Since the Movement has had difficulty in finding someone from Denmark to fill this position, Comrade Riis-Knudsen 
is willing to consider someone from outside his country, provided they meet the following qualifications: 

Anyone applying for the job should have an excellent knowledge of the English language. 

He should be willing to learn Danish, if he does not already speak that language. 

He should preferably have a working knowledge of another languase as well. 

He should be willing to get his hands dirty. 

He should be able to handle correspondance. 

He will be expected to stay in Aarhus at least one year. 

He should be able to qualify as a student for visa purposes. 

Although the pay for this position is minimal, free living quarters will be provided, along with modest food arrangements. 

Any comrade in North America wishing to apply for an interview for this post should contact: 

World Union of National Socialists 
Box 88 
Arlington, Va. 22210 
U.S.A . 



Any comrade in Europe wishing to apply for an interview for this post should contact: 

DNSU 
Box 449 
DK-8100 Aarhus C 
DENMARK 

Fall B1,1ilding Campaign Final Total Announced 

Nearly $2,000 was received towards the 1979 Fall Building Campaign after the official deadline, making the campaign one of the 
most successful in Party history. Some $1,995 was donated to the FBC during January. Added to the funds raised in November and 
December, this gives us a total of $13, 026.12-more than 30 percent above our $10,000 goal! 

The final tally showed that National Socialists in 37 states, the Distict of Columbia, three Canadian provinces and three foreign 
countries gave to the campaign. 

In Arlington, Two-Year Plan Coordinator Martin Kerr said that the overwhelming success of the campaign would help insure the 
success of the Two-Year Plan. "This gives us a solid financial base to launch the Plan with," commented Comrade Kerr. "But beyond 
that," he added, "the raising of this much money in such a short period of time is an accomplishment every National Socialist can be 
proud of." 

Party Policy 

Th~ 'Need-tQ-Kn~w' Policy 
The Party is a revolutionary organization, which ultimately 
aims to overthrow the present system which rules the North 
American continent. The fact that we have chosen legal, peace­
ful means to effect our revolution does not mean that we are 
any less revolutionary than groups which advocate the violent 
overthrow of the system. 

It would be foolish for us to expect the System to sit back 
calmly and allow us to go about our job of preparing for a 
National Socialist revolution (whether peaceful and legal or not) 
without taking any measures to defend itself. Just as it is the 
function of revolutionaries to overthrow the System by any 
means necessary, it is the function of the System to maintain 
itself and its power at all costs. Even though we have chosen to 
wage our struggle peacefully and legally, we should not expect 
the System to limit its attacks against us in the same manner. 

Thus we find a wide variety of governmental and non­
governmental organizations which seek to disrupt, hinder and 
ultimately destroy the Party. In the past, we have experienced 
serious haarassment, both of a quasi-legal and illegal nature, 
from the Federal Bureau of Investigation, the Anti-Defamation 
League of B'nai B'rith, and numerous local police forces-just to 
name a few who have used "dirty tricks" against the Movement. • 
Additionally, numerous groups outside the System have waged 
war against us, for various ideological reasons. Some of these 
groups have been the Jewish Defence League, the Progressive 
Labor Party, and the Revolutionary Communist Party-just to 
name a few-. 

One of the chief methods used to harass and hinder Party 
operations is the use of informers, popularly known as 
"snitches," "agents," or "spies." Briefly, an informer is 
someone within the Party who passes on information to organi­
zations who are hostile to the Party. Another type of "spy" 
within the Movement is the agent provocateur. Such agents do 
not merely collect and pass on information, they also try to stir 
up trouble. Some methods they use include the speading of 
rumors designed to shake the faith of rank-and-file members and 
supporters in the Party leadership, encouraging members and 
supporters to commit illegal acts and generally causing dissen­
sion and disruption. 

Besides the use of informers and agent provocateurs, the System 
also uses telephone taps and mail surveillance in order to gain 
information on the inner workings of the Movement. 

Without the information supplied by infiltrators and electronic 
eavesdropping, our enemies would be virtually powerless to 
harass us except by using overtly violent means, which they are 
unwilling to use at this time, except in extraordinary instances 
(such as the assassination of Commander Rockwell). 

Thus it is in the interests of the Movement to restrict the flow 

of information on some Party matters. In general, the method 
we have employed to accomplish this has been the "need-to­
know" policy. This means that certain Party information is kept 
confidentiallY.,,Such information is divulged only to those Party 
comrades wno need to know this information in order to 
perform their duties. 

Such information includes the number of persons who are Party 
Members or official supporters; details concerning Party income 
and expenses; the location of the Midwest Congress site (at this 
time); personal information on Party personnel (street add­
resses, telephone numbers, places of employment, information 
on relatives and so forth) and details on the Commander's 
personal schedule. Also, information concerning upcoming 
activities (such as demonstrations) is also very often classified as 
need-to-know. 

The need-to-know policy extends from National Headquarters 
down to each individual Party comrade. All Party comrades are 
expected to follow this policy in their dealings both with other 
comrades and persons outside of the Movement. This applies 
especially-but not exclusively-to comrades active with local 
units. 

Before you divulge any information to someone else, ask 
yourself these questions: Does this person need to know this 
information to perform his or her duties? If this information fell 
into the hands of Party enemies, could they somehow use it 
against us? 

If someone needs to know the information in order to accom­
plish his assigned tasks, then by all means he should have it. If 
not, then he should not have it. Party activists should take 
special care in considering what they say over a telephone or in 
a letter. Remember, even if the person who you are communi­
cating with is someone who needs to know, there may be 
persons listening whom you are not aware of. Whenever possible, 
transfer need-to-know information in person, and not by phone 
or mail. 

Do not supply Party enemies with the information they seek in 
order to destroy us. Do not disclose c~sified information, and 
do not ask other comrades to supply you with classified infor­
mation which you do not need. Certainly, no comrade should 
feel offended if security-sensitive information he does not need 
is withheld from him. 

In a revolutionary organization such as ours, security is every 
comrade's business. This does not mean that we should let our­
selves be paralyzed by needless paranoia. It means we should be 
careful. Don't use sensitive Party information as a topic for 
gossip. Think before you speak. Accept and practice the 
need-to-know policy, and encourage other comrades to do the 
same. 

V 



Party Filing to See FBI Files 
The Party is currently in the process of applying to see the files 
which are kept on it by the Federal Bureau of Investigation. 
Under the Freedom of Information and Privacy Act, all U.S. 
citizens and organizations have the right to see any files which a 
federal, state or local government keeps on them. (There are, 
however, certain restrictions on what information the govern­
ment is forced to give out under the FOIPA. For example, the 
government does not have to divulge information which would 
indicate the identity of an informant, nor information which 
would jeopardize "national security." The FBI, in particular, 
uses these two clauses to withhold a great deal of information 
which they feel would be damaging to them if it were made 
public.) 

The files the Party is interested in seeing are the personal files 
on Commander Koehl and George Lincoln Rockwell, and the 
general file on the Party itself. 

It will very likel~ttfe)between two and three years before these 
files are released. Once we have them, however, the Party may 
have the solid evidence it needs to bring suit against the FBI. We 
have known for years that the FBI, in conjunction with a 
certain notorious nationwide Jewish dirty-tricks outfit, has 
engaged in illegal activities to hinder the Party's growth and 
hamper its development. In fact, the FBI has obliquely admitted 
as much in court cases brought against it by other organizations. 

In addition to being lengthy, retrieving these three FBI files will 
be very expensive. Each page the FBI releases will cost the Party 
$. l O for photocopying. The FBI has estimated that it has in the 
vicinity of 2,500 pages-or $250-on Commander Koehl alone. 
The total cost for all three files will easily run over $1,000, and 
may run as high as $2,000. 

What You Can Do to Help 

Comrades interested in assisting the Party in its fight to obtain 
the FBI files can donate money to help defray the cost of 
photocopying which the Party must pay. 

Additionally, those comrades who have been active with the 
Party for a while may wish to obtain their personal FBI files. 
Information might be contained in them which could prove 
helpful when we are ready to prepare our legal case against the 
government. 

Comrades interested in obtaining their files should write to: 

Federal Bureau of Investigation 
Justice Department 
Washington, D.C. 20535 

ATTN: Freedom of Information 
and Privacy Act Request 

You will need to include your full name and your exact date 
and place of birth. Also, you should have your signature to the 
letter notarized by a notary public, as this will be required of 
you at some point in your efforts to obtain your file. 

Those comrades who apply to see their files should keep 
National Headquarters informed of their progress. 

Thank You 
National Headquarters wishes to thank those 
comrades who sent Yule cards to the Party and 
the Commander this past season. We are 
especially appreciative of those who sent gifts, 
or who enclosed a small donation with their 
cards. Your thoughtfulness and consideration 
have not gone unnoticed. 

-National Headquarters Staff 

Where There's a Will There's a Way 

One sure sign of an idealist is that he (or she) fights for 
something that may not come to pass in his lifetime. 
The concern about the future of the Aryan race-both 
the distant future and the immiediate future-is the 
hallmark of the National Socialist as a racial idealist. 

One way every National Socialist can continue to keep 
fighting for his race after his physical death is to 
remember the Party in his or her will. Bequests to the 
Party should be made out to its legal corporate entity: 
New World Order, Inc. Those hesitant about leaving 
their estates or part of their estates to a corporation 
should make their bequest out to: Matt Koehl, Trustee. 

In the past, the Party has benefitted from thoughtful 
comrades who remembered the Party in this manner. 
In addition to monetary bequests, and bequests of real 
estate and other valuable items, some comrades may 
wish to bequeath their personal libraries or collection 
of NS mementos. 

Those who wish further information on wills and 
bequests should contact the Corresponding Secretary at 
National Headquarters. 

New Zealand National Socialist Loses Appeal 
The New Zealand Court of Appeals has upheld the November, 
1979, conviction of New Zealand National Socialist leader 
Colin King-Ansell. In a case similar to that of Comrade Riis­
Knudsen in Denmark, Comrade King-Ansell was charged with 
"publishing a pamphlet likely to incite ill-will against Jews on 
the grounds of their ethnic origins." 

Comrade King-Ansell, national leader of the National Socialist 
Party of New Zealand, published and distributed a leaflet with 
quotations on it from the New Testament which New Zealand l 

( 
Jews claimed they found "offensive". Under the repressive, 
anti-White "Race Relations Act" passed by the New Zeland 
parliament, offending Jews in this manner is a criminal offense. 

Also as in the case of Comrade Riis-Knudsen, American 
National Socialists demonstrated in protest of the persecution 
of the Movement in New Zeland. 

Staff Personnel Shortage Affecting Party Operations 
By now all comrades should have noticed that Party publica­
tions (including the NS BULLETIN) have been coming out late. 
This is just one of the detrimental side effects of the chronic 
personnel shortage that has plagued the Party over the last two 
years. Commander Koehl has stated that the lack of qualified 
National Socialists willing to devote their full time to advancing 
our Cause has been and remains the most serious obstacle in the 
Movement's path. 

Unlike other businesses, the Party cannot simply hire people off 
the street. Those persons who work full time or part time for 
the Party musfhave a high degree of commitment to the Move­
ment and a good working knowledge of National Socialism. 
Beyond that they must posess certain basic skills which the 
Party is in need of, in particular (but not exclusively) office 
skills. 

Party members, and to a lesser degree probationary Party 
members, are expected to have that high degree of commitment 
and the good working knowledge of National Socialism men­
tioned above. Every Party member should be willing to relocate 
to either the National Headquarters area or the Midwest Region­
al Headquarters area to work full or part time for the Movement 
if called upon to do so by the Commander. 

The Commander has indicated that as one of the Two-Year Plan 
goals, salaries for Party workers will be raised to the level where 
they will be roughly 80 percent of those paid for work of a 
similar nature in regular businesses. 



ACTIVITIES IN BRIE~ 
.• Staff members from the Midwest Regional Headquarters in Cicero shoveled sidewalks for neighbors of the headquarters on 31 
January, following a snow storm. The entire block was shoveled, and Party business cards were left at each house . 

• National Socialists from Chicago Units I and II picketed a YMCA on the North Side of Chicago on 20 January. The "Y" was 
being used by the Socialist Labor Party (an insignificant and benign Red group) for a meeting and lecture that day. The Party had 
previously been denied access to the very same facilities as the Reds were using. Midwest Chief of Operations Steve Martinson led 
more than a dozen Party comrades in protesting the "Y's" blatant hypocrisy. The demonstration was followed by a White Power 
message calling on Whites to boycott the "Y". A letter writing and telephone complaint operation against the "Y" was also 
conducted by area National Socialists . 

• Milwaukee Unit II reports it is distributing copies of WHITE POWER by leaving them in the waiting rooms of doctor's offices 
and other businesses, putting the Party paper side by side with Time, Ladies Home Journal and Business Week . 

• Chicago Unit I, Merrimack Valley (N.H.) Unit, Milwaukee Unit I and Northern New Jersey also report conducting organized 
literature distributions during January, as did comrades in Cleveland, Louisiana and Northern California . 

• Comrade Paul Gardner of the Indianapolis Unit was interviewed on 13 January over WNDE radio. Comrade Gardner reports 
that although he did not do as well as he had hoped to during the interview, the unit nonetheless received a number of positive 
responses from individuals wishing to join the Party . 

• A meeting of Party comrades in the Portland-Vancouver, Wash., area was attendee, by a reporter from The Columbian, a local 
~-newspaper.An objeGtive, unbiased aGc0unt of the meeting (including the-local Party post oific.e..bo.x) subseqll.e11tly ap_p_ear.ecLin ___ _ 

the paper. 

• A White Power message broadcast from the Midwest Regional Headquarters denouncing homosexuals and homosexuality as 
"symptoms of a sick society" was printed in a Chicago area weekly paper-Gay Life. A number of predictably perverse phone 
calls were received by Regional Headquarters from hysterical queers upset with the Party's condemnation of their sickness, 
following the printing of the WPM. 

'White People's Party' decries 'queer-ism' 
"Free-loading faggots will get the same preferential treatment as non-whites get" 

The following is a transcription of a 
recorded telephone message. obtained by 
calling 863-8878 last "'!ek. 

"Hello, this is Paul Stevenson of -the 
National Socialist White People's Party, 
located at 2442 S. Central Avenue in Cicero. 
We'.re open from 9 to 9 , Saturdays and 
Sundays. 

"One of the symptoms of a sick society is 
the rise of homosexuality and other forms of 
sexual perversion. All across America, you 
can see the signs of decay and degeneracy. 
Queers are openly-ltoMing -parades-and- -
running for political office. The queers are 
even questioning Presidential candidates for 
their view on gay rights. And, like stray dogs 
fighting over a bone, the polititians are more 
than willing to put aside any pretense of 
decency to gain the votes of their faggot 
constituents. 

"Right now in the City of Chicago there is 
legislation pending in the City Council that 
would introduce non-discriminatory clauses 
for gays in the city codes. In other words, the 
queers would be given the same preferential 
treatment that non-whites get. This means 
the City would be forced to hire queer 
policemen, queer firemen, queer teachers, • 
queer ambulance drivers, and just queers in 
general. It's bad enough that the system uses 
your tax dollars for minority welfare; now 
they want to give free-loading faggots first 
place in the job lines. 

-"But where-d·oes all-this '-queer-ism' come 
from? Who is pushing this perversion onto 
our nation? For centuries, Jews have been 
involved with all kinds of degeneracy, but 
now they're coming out into the open. Most 

J Jews have homosexual tendencies anyway, 
and there are at least forty openly gay rabbis 
in the United States. They are even 

NOTICE 

establishing gay synagogs across the 
country. One local Chicago J~_as 
arrested last week for takmg indecent 
liberties with young boys. 

"However, it's not only the Jews that are 
mixed up in 'queer-ism.' A number of 
Christian churches are presently ordaining 
gay ministers. No, the sickness spawned by 
democracy will not be eliminated by any 
existing institutions. Only with National 
Socialism will the morals of our people be 
restored to a natural state. In Hitler's 
Cierma11y, .q U€€r-s-weF€-e.ithe-r -put-into -labocr- . 
camps - or shot. That's not such a bad idea. 

"White Power." 

A number of comrades have been sending in checks and money orders payable to the Commander or 
other Party officers. This practice causes confusion and further burdens the already overloaded workload 
in Arlington and Cicero. • 

Take note that donations, dues payments or pledge payments should be sent to Arlington, and made 
payable to the National Socialist White People's Party, or simply NSWPP. 

Also, purchases from NS Publications should be sent to Cicero, and made payable to NS Publications. 

I 



TWO-YEAR PLAN NOTES __ 
ON THE VIRTUE OF PURGING MENTAL DEFECTIVES 

The basic goal of the Two-Year Plan is to upgrade the overall 
quality of the Party's members and supporters. There are two 
methods we can employ to accomplish this. The first method is 
to recruit more high-caliber persons into the Party. The second 
is to weed out those who are unsuitable, and prevent such types 
from affiliating with the Movement in the future. 

As the Leader writes in Mein Kampf(II,11): 

" ... The organization embraces within its scope only those 
who do not threaten on psychological grounds to become a 
brake on the further dissemination of the Idea." 

Thus I am always somewhat surprised when I hear criticism of 
the Two-Year Plan from Party comrades who feel that we need 
every single warm body we can get, no matter what 
psychological problems such types may suffer from and no 
matter what way these problems may manifest themselves. "No 
one should be purged simply for being a mental defective," they 
tell me. "There is a place in the Movement for everyone." 

As the Party's Corresponding Secretary, not only do I have the 
pleasure of corresponding with a number of sincere, dedicated, 
high-quality National Socialists, but I must also unfortunately 
deal with a wide variety of odd-balls, social misfits, mental 
defectives and just plain turkeys who write to the Party. 

To be sure, these undesireables make up only a small fraction of 
the Movement, and are far out-numbered by the high-caliber 
comrades I have just mentioned. But we are burdened with a 
certain number of losers, and their presence in our ranks is a 
problem we must solve, not ignore. For one thing, their high 
visability in local units causes them to have a detrimental 
influence completely out of proportion of their actual numbers. 
One mental defective can undo all of the good done by a 
half-dozen genuine National Socialists. 

I have been a street activist in various parts of the country and 
Party organizer at my (former) Marine base at Yuma, Ariz. For 

phile I was the local organizer for the National Headquarters 
area. So when it comes to "nuts, weirdos, zanies, and zombies" 
(to quote another comrade) I know whereof I speak. 

Without exception, I think the current Two-Year Plan policy 
towards these hopeless losers is the best: Have nothing to do 
with them at all. Period. 

Our Movement attracts many souls who, because of some 

personality defect or another, are unable to function in the 
"real world." Unfortunately, the same defects which prevent 
them from fitting into society also prevent them from fitting 
into a revolutionary National Socialist organization. 

Party growth is slow and often discouraging, especially with new 
local units. In the past, some local units have been so desperate 
for funds and manpower that they were willing to take in any 
humanoid form that managed to stumble through the doorway, 
provided that it could be marginally described as "White." This 
is a gross error! 

By accepting people with serious personality defects, into the 
Movement, we may help fill our treasuries and swell our 
numerically slim ranks a bit, but we are dooming ourselves to 
perpetual failure. 

Any decent, intelligent person who becomes interested in the 
Movement will be repelled by cretins who find bathing an 

C
npleasant experience, who ramble on obsessively against Jews, 

Blacks, Communists or whatever but never discuss the positive 
spects of National Socialism, or who otherwise exhibit person­

ality traits that indicate deep psychological disturbances. 

By accepting losers into our ranks, we forfeit the support of 
sane, intelligent idealists-the kind of people we wish to attract, 
not drive away. 

It is better to go without the support ot losers today (as much 
as we might imagine we need such support) than to go without 
the support of WINNERS tomorrow. 

The argument that even losers are "racial comrades" or "Party 
comrades" holds no water. Certainly we should encourage 
genuine comradeship and a sense of community among all of 
those true National Socialists who are engaged in our struggle. 
Yet at the same time, we must remember that the purpose of 
the Party is to achieve a National Socialist victory, not to 
provide companionship and entertainment for lonely, mentally 
unbalanced persons who like to think that they are National 
Socialists. 

A simple rule of thumb for dealing with marginal types: If they 
do more potential harm than good, out they go! 

-Dominic Lewitzke 
Corresponding Secretary 



Now Available from NS Publications 

1. Sterling silver men's swastika rings are once again available. Not only are these rings finely crafted, but the continuing rise in the 
price of precious metals makes them an excellent investment as well. Current price: $44 

2. Cons[),iracy of Silence: Attack on the U.S.S. Liberty by Anthony Pearson-The shocking story of the unprovoked attack on the 
U.S.S. :Ciberty by Israeli warplanes and torpedo boats, in which 34 American servicemen were murdered and 163 more were 
wounded. In disclosing the methods used to coverup this incident from the American people, this book reveals the great extent of 
Jewish power and influence in the U.S. government and newsmedia. Price: $10 

3. The Six Million Reconsidered by William Grimstad-A shocking examination of the "holocaust" hoax within the overall context 
of the Jewish problem. Available from NS Publications for the first time, this book is a startling expose of the nightmare world of the 
Jewish psyche: explosive, horrifying-and factual. Price: $6 

4. Bolshevism from Moses to Lenin: A Conversation Between Adolf Hitler and Me by Dietrich Eckart-An incisive discussion of the 
Jewish role in world history, in the form of a conversation between Adolf Hitler and his most important mentor. This work 
previously appeared in National Socialist World, the first ideological journal of the World Union of National Socialists. Highly 
reccomended. Price: $1.50 

5. National Socialism: A Philosophical Appraisal by Colin Jordan-A reprint of a brilliant critique of the National Socialist world 
view by the greatest post war British National Socialist. This appraisal also appeared in National Socialist World. Price: $0.50 

6. Mein Kampf by Adolf Hitler is back in stock. Essential reading for all National Socialists! In English (Manheim translation): $16 
hardcover, $?-paperback. In German (liardcover): $20. - -

7. All comrades are reminded that the minimum order from NS Publications is $2. Always remember to add 10% for postage and 
handling. 

WHERE THE ACTION IS! 

19~20 APRIL-National Socialists around the world will be holding special celebrations in honor of the 
92nd anniversary of the birth of Adolf Hilter. Contact the local unit nearest you for details on the Hitler 
Festiv~l in your area. 

10 MAY -This date has been declared "World Peace Day" in commemoration of the flight made by 
Rudolf Hess in 1941 in an effort to bring peace between National Socialist Germany and Great Britain. 
National Socialists will be marking the occasion with various public activities and private meetings. 
Contact the local unit nearest you for details of the World Peace Day activities in your area. 

25-29 AUGUST-A special leadership training program in the National Socialist world view and aspects 
of the National Socialist revolution will be held for selected Party organizers and activists. Further details 
will be forthcoming. 

30 AUGUST- I SEPTEMBER-The 10th Congress of the National Socialist White People's Party will be 
held. 

ISSUED BY NSWPP NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS AT 
2507 NORTH FRANKLIN ROAD, ARLINGTON, VIRGINIA 22201 

P.HONE: (703) 524-2175 


